

# **SCARS**

South Canadian Amateur Radio Society

www.w5nor.org October 10, 2009

The October meeting was called to order by President Bill Lockett (KD5DOB) with 39 members and guests.

The meeting minutes were read by Chris Pape (KE5JZN) which was approved with no corrections. The treasurer's report was read with a September balance of \$2409.62 with a phone bill of \$30.00 October's balance being \$2379.62

### **REPEATER REPORT:**

The new repeater is going to be installed minus the control receiver until a shielding box is made to prevent crosstalk.

The Norman digipeter's power supply was messed up by lightning but is now fixed.

### **VE TEAM:**

3 test takers
2 new technicians
1 upgrade to technician from novice.

## **NET REPORTS:**

All nets are up and running and active.

### **Old Buisness:**

The fall picnic was a success.

WX5OU is going to get pictures from Wilma and post them online for the club

Still working on QSL cards.

### **New Business:**

Elections are next month.

Christmas party is on the 8<sup>th</sup> of December 6:00 pm at Golden Corral. The secret Santa \$ limit is 10 dollars.

#### **Announcements:**

Jeff Wyke (KT5OK) has a copy of our tower insurance if anyone would like to see it.

If you did not get a Membership certificate please contact Bill Baker (WG5T).

At the Fall Oklahoma Repeater Society it was discussed that the wind profiler radar that NOAA uses is being switched to 449 MHz to prevent interference to search and rescue satellites.

With that, the meeting was closed at 10:23 AM.

73 de KE5JZN -Chris Pape